
 

 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE TUMUAKI 
 

bƎņ ƳƛƘƛ ƴǳƛΣ ƪƛ ŀ 
koutou katoa 
ƛ ǘŢƴŜƛ ǿƛƪƛ ǘƛƴƻ 
whakahirahira 

Te Wiki o ǘŜ wŜƻ aņƻǊƛ 
Ahakoa ƛǘƛΣ ņƪƻƴŀΣ 
ƪǁǊŜǊƻǘƛŀΦ 

 
 

Warm greetings to you all in this very important 
week, Maori Language Week.  Learn a little, use a 
little. 
 

We were delighted to host the Prime Minister, 
Jacinda Ardern and the Education Minister, Chris 
Hipkins for an hour on Monday 03 September.  And 
just as importantly we were delighted to hear that the 
Government are going to give us $24 million to 
upgrade the buildings at Wainuiomata High School. 
 

 

 

As well as speaking at a full school assembly the Prime 
Minister and Education Minister attended a class for 
20 minutes.  This class was 9E and they had been 
ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ άƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇέ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ {ƻŎƛŀƭ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ 
teacher, Roy McGrath and one of our Trainee 
Teachers, Adelaide Taylor. 
 

 
 

The Prime Minister showed genuine warmth and 
interest during her time in the classroom and 
answered all the questions given to her by the 
students. 
 

Again, I was incredibly proud of our students; they sat 
respectfully and listened to the speeches, performed 
our school haka with pride and passion, and waited 
patiently until the Prime Minister left the school 
grounds. 
 

 
 

We have been meeting with the designers from 
Stephenson & Turner since February and are well on 
the way to producing a new Master Plan of our 
proposed new school.  It will be great to be able to 
share this with you soon. 
 

Having a modern learning environment to support 
the new direction our curriculum is going will be 
hugely beneficial to our students and our community.  
We are incredibly excited and positive about the 
future of Wainuiomata High School.   



 

Our Head Students (Leon McLeod-Venu, Faleono 
Leala, Jasmine Inthavong and Alyssia Cody), were 
excellent speakers and led the whole school with 
pride. 
 

TE PAE TAWHITI KIA TATA MAI 
(Limited Statutory Manager) 

 

On Tuesday 04 September it was announced that 
Wainuiomata High School is no longer under the 
direction of an LSM (Limited Statutory Manager).  This 
means that the Ministry of Education and the 
Education Review Office (ERO) have confidence that 
the Board of Trustees have the skills and experience 
to effectively govern Wainuiomata High School. 
 

Ken Wilson was appointed as our LSM on 11 June 
2015.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank 
him very much for all his guidance and support. 
 

M' TE HONOHONO KA ¬ 
(World Café) 

 

Just a reminder that school closes at 1:00pm on 
Thursday 20 September. 
 

We are running our World Café between 2:00pm ς 
6:30pm in the new gymnasium.  This is an opportunity 
for you to come along and talk to us about how we 
are doing and what we could do better.  This 
community voice is incredibly valuable to us.  We 
need to hear from you about what you think, so 
please come along and share your voice and 
thoughts.   
 

There will be tea, coffee and muffins available.  Senior 
students and staff members will be available to listen 
to you.  Some of the topics are: 
 BYOD 
 Curriculum 19 
 New Build 
 Graduate Profile 
 Uniform 
 Values 
 PB4L 
 Community Connections 
 Maori Achievement 
 Pasifika Achievement  
 Board of Trustees 
 Perceptions of Wainuiomata High School 
 Student Leadership 
 Strategic Plan 
 Sports, and anything else you would like to 

talk to us about. 
 

Everyone is welcome. 
 

Also on Thursday 20 September, our PE/Health 
Faculty and Sports Coordinator are also running a 
4:15pm-сΥолǇƳ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ άǳǎέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
community.  They are organising some fun sporting 
activities at the hub at the mall, outside on the grass 
and on Queen Street to try and engage the 
community and gather some community voice. 

 

HE WIKI H'KOAKOA, HE WIKI KIA ¬ 
(Spirit Week) 

 

In the last week of this term (23-28 September) we 
will be running our annual Spirit Week, organised by 
the Head Students and House Captains. 
 

At a cost of $5, students will be able to wear Mufti for 
the week, with most of this money going to a charity 
chosen by the Head Students.  Normal classes will run 
during the week, with the exception of the following: 
Thursday 27th (P4) Inter-House Haka Competition 
Friday 28th (P1) WaiFactor (for juniors) 
Friday 28th (P4) WaiFactor (for seniors) 
 

TE HUINGA W'NANGA MANA TANGATA 
(Mana Tagata Study Hub) 

 

It is great to see so many students at Mana Tagata on 
a Wednesday night.  Just a reminder that all senior 
students are welcome.  Mana Tagata runs from 5pm-
7pm every Wednesday night in the High School 
Library.  A light meal is served and there are staff 
rostered on to help students with their learning.  
Mana Tagata will not run during the two week 
άƘƻƭƛŘŀȅέ ōǊŜŀƪ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊκhŎǘƻōŜǊΦ 
 

TE TONAMANA O TE HnTOKE 
(Winter Tournament Week) 

 

We had three teams competing at Winter 
Tournaments last week: 
Junior Boys Basketball (Napier) placed 4th 
Girls Hockey (Napier) placed 16th 
Under 15 Boys Rugby (Wellington) placed 16th. 
 

 
Junior Basketball Boys and Hockey Girls at Tournament in Napier 



 

 
The students performed well and lived our school 
values of Manaakitanga, Respect, Perseverance, 
Honesty and Achievement. 
 

We received a very positive email from the Manager 
of one of the Hockey teams the girls played against.  
She commended our girls on the sportsmanship they 
showed and also mentioned what a great leader the 
Team Captain was.  Well done Chase Foster. 
 

NG' TU'KANA O TE KURA 
(Senior Students) 

 

With senior practise exams now over, our seniors 
should have a good idea of where they are at leading 
up to external examinations in November.  There are 
not many weeks left for seniors ς 2 this term and 3 
and a bit next term.  For students sitting external 
exams they will now need to make some sacrifices 
and focus on preparing for the upcoming externals.  I 
want students to head into their summer break 
knowing they have done their very, very best.  Senior 
Prizegiving is on 06 November.  This will be the last 
day of school for all senior students. 
 

TE WHAKATAUNGA H'KINAKINA 
 (Final Winter Sports Results) 

 

We had two Basketball teams in finals on 31st August: 
Senior Boys 2nd won their final by 3 points against Wa 
Ora Montessori; and the Senior Girls lost their final 
against Heretaunga by 5 points.  Two great games to 
watch.  Well done. 
 

TE TONOMANA POIWHANA KnHINE T?INA 
(Junior Girls Football Tournament) 

 

In previous weeks we have been fortunate to have 
had Sarah Gregorius (Black Fern and Capital Football 
Development Officer) running Football workshops 
with our junior girls.   
 

 
 

 
The girls competed in a Tournament last week and 
showed their appreciation at the end by performing 
the High School Haka for her.  Most of the girls had 
not played football before. 
 

Janette Melrose, Tumuaki 
 

HE KONOHETE WAINENE 
(Music Concert) 

 
On the last Wednesday of Term 3 Wainuiomata High 
School are holding a Music ConcertWednesday 26 
September at 7:00pm in the Auditorium. 
 
This is a great opportunity for whanau and friends of 
our Music students to come and see what the 
students have been working on this year in class.   
 
There will be performances from students of all year 
levels and some shared kai at the intermission.  We 
look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Hazel Fenemor, Music and Science Teacher 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 


